
MINUTES OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING OF 

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF WEBER COUNTY 
on Monday, October 3, 2022, 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m., at the Commission Conference Room 

#365, 2380 Washington Blvd, Ste. #360, Ogden, UT  

 

 

Closed Session regarding the purchase, exchange, or lease of real property 

Commissioner Harvey made a motion to go into closed session.  Commissioner Froerer 

seconded the motion.  All say aye.  The motion carries. 

Commissioner Harvey made a motion to go into public session.  Commissioner Froerer 

seconded the motion.  All say aye.  The motion carries. 

 

Discussion regarding Discuss Crossing Guard Help with West Haven – Matthew Jensen 

(West Haven City Manager), Sean Wilkinson, Sheriff Ryan Arbon 

 The Commissioners met with Matthew Jensen, West Haven City Manager, regarding 

Weber County providing Crossing Guard help at 3300 S and 3500 W, as three quarters of that 

area is in unincorporated Weber County.  This area services West Haven and Weber County 

residents and their families.  Matthew Jensen stated West Haven would be happy to staff the 

Crossing Guard position, but would like Weber County to provide compensation for this 

position.  Sheriff Arbon was asked to join this meeting.  He stated that it is the cities that pay for 

the Crossing Guards, but his department has paid for one Crossing Guard in the Ogden Valley.   

Sheriff Arbon suggested Matthew start with the School District first, and if it meets their criteria, 

then he can contact the Sheriff’s office and they will help out as this is a public safety issue.  

Matthew will be in touch with the Sheriff once he speaks to the School District.   

    

Sheriff’s Office Update – Sheriff Ryan Arbon 

- Sheriff Arbon discussed the Self-Reliance Fair, which will be October 7th through 

October 9th.    

- The Sheriff’s Department is hosting the elected officials and Law Enforcement 

regarding Election Laws and concerning threats, etc. on Wednesday at their training 

facility. 

- The Sheriff’s Department has signed a contract with Hill Air Force Base to hold 

anyone they arrest at their facility.  This may happen once to twice a year.  It is not 

very common. 

- The Sheriff’s Department has received a reentry coalition grant from the BJA totaling 

1.3 million regarding pursuing an innovative and collective pilot project to help with 

the opioid crisis.  Commissioner Jenkins has asked that they not commit the money to 

anybody yet until they all attend a meeting to discuss what to do to help the homeless, 

reentry, etc. as the County has also received opioid settlement money.  They want to 

figure out the best plan moving forward.   

 

Commissioner Harvey made a motion to adjourn.  Commissioner Jenkins seconded the motion.  

All say Aye.  The motion carries.  

 

 

 

   


